ETMD Minutes

9 September 2015 Meeting

Attendees

Joe Yuhas, ETA

Jim Bucar, ETA

Bob Hamblen, Saco

Marianne Goodine, Wells

Tad Redway, Arundel

Megan McLaughlin, OOB

Tom McCallom, S. Berwick

John Andrews, ETA

President Goodine called the meting to order at 8:32 am in Kennebunk Town Hall.

Bob H. moved acceptance of the August Minutes. John A. seconded.  Unanimously approved. 

Bob H. moved acceptance of the treasurer’s report. Joe Y. seconded.  Unanimously approved. 

Following a discussion of the price to charge for installing a standard ETMD memorial bench, Tad R. moved that ETMD charge all costs plus a $200 repair fee allowing ETMD to repair or replace any vandalized bench. John A. Seconded.

The price would include:

Purchase cost of the bench

Installation cost

A $200 repair fund fee.

Installation cost
Any plaque

Shipping

John A seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved.

Bob Hamblen moved that Bill R., the chairman of the bench committee, document the policy he announced at an ETMD meeting about two years ago. (A search of past minutes would provide the exact date.)

Tad R. seconded; unanimously approved.

Following a discussion of installing an appreciation sign on the ET thanking Unitil for its support, it was agreed that Bob H. would ask Unitil’s John Black for permission to install such signs on each Unitil substation along the currently open ET.  Supported by unanimous consensus. 

Tad R. suggested we protect the wood and appearance of the kiosks by buying the Home Depot slate-green stain and find a volunteer organization to apply the stain. John A.  seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

Bob H. moved that we find someone to define a standard of kiosk contents. John A. suggested that we ask former ETA Trustee Ethan Davis and offered to ask Davis if he would serve. Tad R. seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved. (John A. later reported that Ethan had agreed to see what he could fit into his already busy life, but thought he could look at one kiosk a week as a start. )
Marianne G. reported that Mike Livingston, Wells Town Engineer was writing a RFP for a survey of the ET within Wells prior to beginning to create a shovel-ready design for the ET within Wells. She further reported that Mike has been in contact with Kennebunk and it is beginning its work to create a shovel-ready design for Kennebunk.

Marianne and John each reported that they were unable to attend the Octobr meeting.  

At 10 am, Bob H moved adjournment. Seconded by Tad R.

Unanimously approved with thanks to our president for an early completion of business. 
Respectfully submitted

John Andrews

Acting Recording Secretary
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